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Happy Thanksgiving 

BOARD IN BRIEFBOARD IN BRIEFBOARD IN BRIEFBOARD IN BRIEF    

CSCIA BOARD OF  
GOVERNORS MONTHLY 
MEETING 
OCTOBER 11, 2010 

 
The October 2010 CSCIA 
Monthly Board of Governors 
meeting was convened on  
October 11, 2010 at 7:30 P.M. in 
the Cape St. Claire Clubhouse, 
Cox Meeting Room.   
 

President’s Remarks:  President 
Gallagher presented the agenda 
for the meeting and made brief 
opening remarks, including the 
fact that he received notification 
from the County that a resolution 
was introduced for the County to 
cast seven votes for the seven 
Cape lots they own - in favor of 
removing the abusive language 
from our CSCIA covenants. 
 
Minutes and Profit & Loss 

Statements (P&Ls):   

 
A motion was made and unani-
mously approved to accept the 
Minutes of the September 13, 
2010 CSCIA Monthly BOG 
meeting.  Another motion was 
made and approved to accept the 
August 31, 2010 Profit & Loss 
Statements. 
 
 

 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 
Clubhouse:  Governor Lamb 
reported that the clubhouse 
roof leaked extensively during 
the recent rainstorms.  Indica-
tions are that a complete roof 
replacement needs to be con-
sidered at a very large ex-
pense. 
 

Beaches & Parks:  Governor 
Newman reported that new 
front gates were installed at 
the Main Beach area.  These 
gates replaced the worn gates 
and allow easier control of 
pedestrian and vehicular traf-
fic to the beach area. 
 
Vice President Gardner:  
Commented that the Candi-
date’s Night held at the club-
house on October 2nd was a 
fantastic success, and she 
complimented all of the or-
ganizers and coordinators for 
their efforts. 
 
Piers:  President Gallagher 
noted two large expenditures 
that need to be made by the 
end of the fiscal year:  several 
large sections of bubbler sys-
tem hose need to be replaced 
at approximately $5/foot; and 
the Little Magothy pier pilings 
need to be replaced.   
 
 

OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Budget:  The Treasurer, Gover-
nor Berley, and Budget Commit-
tee member, Lou Biondi, pre-
sented the BOG with the pro-
posed SCBD FY-2012 Budget.  
After discussion, a motion was 
made and unanimously approved 
to present this budget to the 
membership at the October 27, 
2010 Quarterly Membership 
meeting. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:   
 
Several beautiful photographs 
were submitted and reviewed for 
selection for the 2011 Cape Cal-
endar.  The BOG selected photo-
graphs for first and second 
places. 
 
A motion was made and unani-
mously approved for the Board to 
go into a Closed Session meeting 
immediately after the regular 
meeting to discuss issues that 
may be legal in nature.   
 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Caper Staff: 

Manager:  Michele Cesare 

 capermanager@cscia.org 

  

Editor:  Barbara Morgan       

capereditor@cscia.org 
 

The deadline for articles and ads is 

the 12th of the month. 

The Caper is published quarterly and 
sent bulk rate to all residents of Cape St. 
Claire, all nonresident lot owners, local 
government officials and advertisers.  
Copies are also available in CSCIA Of-
fice, Broadneck Library and local stores. 

 

POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS 
 

All submissions for The Caper must be 
received by the editor by the 12th of the 
prior month.  Submissions should be 
emailed as Microsoft Word attachments
(PC only) to: capereditor@cscia.org, or 
dropped off (on disc or CD) at the Club-
house.  Articles must be submitted elec-
tronically. DO NOT submit as inline 
text of email.  All articles should be 
clearly labeled with the 1) submitter's 
name, 2) phone number, 3) article file-
name (s), 4) software product and 5) 
version used.  Please keep a backup 
copy of each file and do not submit 
disks containing extraneous files.  After 
The Caper processes each article, the 
submitter’s disk can be picked up at the 
CSCIA office during regular hours.  The 

Caper Staff and the Cape St. Claire Im-
provement Association reserve the right 
to refuse any article, letter or advertising 
that it deems inflammatory, in poor taste 
or inappropriate. 

Attendance:  Governors Ber-
ley, Daly, Gallagher, Gardner, 
Lamb, Mooneyhan and New-
man were present.  Governors 
Campbell, Cesare, and Ritenour 
were absent.  Budget Commit-
tee members Buchet and Biondi 
were also present. 
 
Adjournment:   The regular 
October 11, 2010 CSCIA 
Monthly BOG meeting was ad-
journed at 9:00 P.M. and a 
Closed Session meeting imme-
diately followed.  

(Continued from page 1) Slow Down 

 

Just a reminder to slow down 
while driving on our narrow, 
winding roads.  I have recently 
started a walking regiment and I 
am often surprised at the cars that 
speed by.  Please keep walkers, 
runners, bike riders and kids at 
play in mind when you are driv-
ing.  The speed limit on most of 
our roads is 25 mph. We have a 
great neighborhood for outdoor 
activities but the roads need to 
stay safe. Thanks, 
 
Barbara Morgan 
Caper Editor 
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Angie Cassidy Wins 

2011 CSC Community 

Calendar Photo  

Contest 
  

Congratulations to Angie Cassidy 
for winning the grand prize in the 
2011 Cape St. Claire Community 
Calendar Photo Contest with her 
photograph titled “Crooked Tree 
At Cape Crabbing Pier”.  You'll 
find Angie’s photo printed on the 
front of the 2011 Cape Calendar.  
She received a $100.00 cash 
prize. 
 
Honorable mentions go to Louise 
Zeitlin, Marie Pickett,  
Sue Winterbottom, Brandon 
Briggs, Pamela Porter-Smith, 
Barbara Lundien, Brandon 
Heaver and Debs Miller. 
  
Many thanks to Cape True Value 
Hardware who graciously offered 
their store as the photo contest 
collection and pickup point. 
 
Expect copies of the 2011 Com-
munity Calendar to arrive in 
mailboxes in December.  Extra 
copies will be available at the 
Cape St. Claire Improvement As-
sociation office.  Take special 
note of the last two inside calen-
dar pages that contain important 
telephone numbers for commu-
nity organizations, government 
agencies, schools, Cape St. Claire 
Shopping Center merchants, The 

Caper, calendar advertisers, and 
more! 

 
Amy Podd 
Advertising Director 
2011 CSC Community Calendar 
 
 

Calling All Veterans 
 
Are you a veteran of the U.S. 
military who served during war 
time? My name is Erica Sugar 
and I am an Annapolis resi-
dent.  I am involved in a volun-
teer project called the Veterans 
History Project.  I interview vet-
erans who served during war 
time (overseas or state-
side).  These interviews are 
video-taped and archived at the 
Library of Congress.  The Vet-
erans History Project was en-
acted by Congress in 2000 as a 
means to record and archive the 
important personal experiences 
of these veterans.  If you are 
interested in being interviewed, 
or have any questions about the 
project, please contact me at 
301-775-6035 or you can email 
me at erica21409@yahoo.com 

Happy  

Thanksgiving  

from the  

CSCIA 
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Goshen Farm  

Preservation Society  

   
Would like to thank all those who  
worked VERY HARD to make  
the Halloween Ball Fundraiser a 
success!  
Thanks also to ALL of our sup-
porters who came to the dance 
(some in costume!) to have  
a good time while supporting the 
efforts of the Society!  
Thanks to our Event Sponsors:  
TD Bank  
Bella's Liquors  
G. Bailey & Associates, LLC  
 
Thanks to all of our silent auction 
donors: Angler's, Bank Annapo-
lis, Bergmann's Cleaners, Healing 
Hands Massage,  Blue Heron-
Bags, Cantler's, Cape Exchange, 
Chesapeake Lawn Maintenance,  
Art for Hire Catering, Dr. Valen-
tine Bauer, Graul's, Kathryn Mi-
kulski/Creative Memories,  Kim 
Hall/Scentsy Candles, ,Kim's 
Critter Care, Main Street Salo, 
Spa Nails, Pizza Hut,  Port 
Tack,  Red Hot & Blue, Richard's 
Tree Care, Alicia Hogan/Slumber 
Parties, Michele Lucente/
Southern Living Home, Michelle 
Colucci, Stephanie Layden/Mary 
Kay Cosmetics, Cape Youth Sail-
ing Club, TNT, Vizinni' Pzza,  
Whimsicality, Carlo Biondi & 
Joe Anderson Dave Sloskey,  
Broadneck Grill, Bay Hills Hall-
mark, Artist's Flat, PNC Bank, 
Cape Auto  
 
We would also like to thank can-
didate Dick Ladd for his gener-
ous donation.  

 
Our next priority is the rehab-
bing of the Caretaker’s Cottage. 
Volunteers and tradesmen will 
be needed to accomplish this 
goal.  If you are interested in 
contributing your time and/or 
talent please contact us through 
our website.   
 
Our membership renewal letters 
will be going out 
in the next month 
or so.  Member-
ships are annual 
and renew every 
January 1.  Mem-
berships are tax 
deductible.  An 
Individual mem-
bership is $20 and 
a Household 
membership is 
$35.  Membership 
gets you on our email 
list to be kept notified 
of events (such as 
work days at the 
farm) meeting re-
minders, agendas and 
meeting minutes.  
You also get  a quar-
terly  e-newsletter, 
and discounts to our 
events (such as tickets 
to the Halloween 
Ball).   
 

If you are interested in local his-
tory please consider joining us.  
We would love to have you. 
 
Meeting days have changed to 
the second Wednesday of the 
month and we are meeting at a 
members home until the begin-
ning of the new year when we 
will resume meeting at the club-
house.  
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SANTA IS COMING TO  

CAPE ST. CLAIRE 

FOR BREAKFAST 

 

MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS EARLY!!!!    

 

 

YOU ARE ALL INVITED 

TO 

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA AT CAPE ST. CLAIRE CLUBHOUSE 

 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2010SATURDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2010SATURDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2010SATURDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2010    

8:30 AM AND 10:30 AM8:30 AM AND 10:30 AM8:30 AM AND 10:30 AM8:30 AM AND 10:30 AM    
 

CONTINENTAL BREAKFAST 

FRUIT, DONUTS 

BAGELS AND CREAM CHEESE 

CEREAL, JUICE, COFFEE, TEA AND HOT CHOCOLATE 

$6.00 FOR CHILDREN AND $7.00 FOR ADULTS 

PLEASE BRING YOUR OWN CAMERA!!! 

SEATING WILL BE LIMITED.  RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED.   

PLEASE SEE REGISTRATION FORM IN THIS ISSUE OR CALL MARY LAMB WITH 

QUESTIONS. 

THIS EVENT IS BROUGHT TO YOU BY T 

HE STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL COMMITTEE.   
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SANTA IS COMING TO CAPE ST. CLAIRE 

FOR BREAKFAST 
MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS EARLY 

YOU ARE ALL INVITED 
TO  

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA AT CAPE ST. CLAIRE CLUBHOUSE 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2010 

8:30 AM AND 10:30 AM 

    
 

CONTINENTAL BREAKFAST 

FRUIT, DONUTS 
BAGELS AND CREAM CHEESE 

CEREAL, JUICE, COFFEE, TEA AND HOT CHOCOLATE 
 

$6.00 FOR CHILDREN AND $7.00 FOR ADULTS 
 

PLEASE BRING YOUR OWN CAMERA!!! 

SEATING WILL BE LIMITED.  RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED.  EACH  
CHILD WILL RECEIVE A GIFT AND A LETTER FROM SANTA.  PLEASE DETACH THE 
FORM BELOW AND RETURN IT WITH PAYMENT TO  
 
 MARY LAMB, 1180 SUMMIT DRIVE, ANNAPOLIS, MD 21409. 

 
 
 
Family Name ___________________Phone #____________________ 
 
Address__________________________________________________ 
 
Childs Full Name________________________Age_________ Boy / Girl ____ 

 
 
Childs Full Name________________________Age_________ Boy / Girl ____ 
PLEASE INDICATE A SPECIAL GIFT FOR CHILD’S SANTA LETTER 
________________________________________________________________ 
For additional children please indicate necessary info on an attached sheet of paper 

 
NUMBER OF ADULTS ATTENDING______________ 
TIME REQUESTED - 8:30 AM______ 10:30 AM________ 
# ADULTS X $7.00 = __________# CHILDREN X $6.00 =_________________ 
TOTAL ENCLOSED ________________________ 
 
PLEASE MAKE ALL CHECKS PAYABLE TO: CSC STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL 

PLEASE INDICATE A SPECIAL GIFT FOR CHILD’S SANTA LETTER 
 


